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Upcoming EventsA MESSAGE FROM TOWNSHIP

SUPERVISOR GEORGE K. BUSSE
October 25

Cereal Bowl

October 26 
CCC Make A Di�erence Day

November 1
Flu Vaccination Clinic

November 1
Older Adult Angel Tree Opens

November 11
Township O�ces closed in 

observance of Veterans Day

November 28 & 29
Township O�ces closed in 

observance of the Thanksgiving 
Holiday

December 9
Hope for the Holidays Gift Cards 

due date

December 25
Township O�ces closed in 

observance of Christmas Day

January 1
Township O�ces closed in 

observance of New Year’s Day

January 6
Accepting “SouperBowl” Donations

January 20
Township O�ces closed in 

observance of Martin Luther  
King Jr. Day
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The Passing of a Community Champion. This 

summer we lost one of our Townships’ most respected 

and in�uential leaders. Nanci Vanderweel passed 

away in early July after an extended illness. Nanci was 

a Township Trustee for 10 years and the Supervisor 

for 7 years. Prior to her years with the Township, she 

served for 20 years as an Elk Grove Village Trustee.  

When she �rst ran for Village Trustee in 1971, she did so under the slogan “A woman, 

why not?” I think this slogan says a lot about Nanci. She was strong, con�dent and not 

afraid to challenge the status quo.  If she felt something needed to be said or done, she 

never hesitated to take the lead and do it.  Elk Grove Village Mayor Craig Johnson relates 

how Nanci once told him “Stay true to yourself, tell people what you’re going to do, and 

do it.”  Yet as strong, con�dent and decisive as she was, I found that Nanci was always 

willing to listen and if you made a good argument, she was not afraid to change her 

position. Above all she was kind, respectful and truly cared about her community and its 

residents.  I am grateful for the 13 years I served on the Township Board with Nanci, and 

she will be missed by all of us who knew her.

Holiday Donation Drives. With the holiday season soon upon us, I encourage you to 

consider supporting one of the Township Holiday Drives. The Thanksgiving Donation 

Drive ensures that each resident/family who uses our food pantry receives a full 

Thanksgiving meal with all the �xings. The Holiday Gift Drive provides low-income 

parents with a gift card that they can use to purchase Christmas gifts for their children. 

This a gift for both the parent and children. Finally, the Older Adult Angel Tree allows low-
income seniors to place a gift wish on our Angel Tree. Residents can pick up one or more 

of the wishes and ful�ll it, thus making a senior’s holiday much brighter.

COMING THIS WINTER!
Senior Fair

Mobile DMV Unit
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TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETINGS
Held on the 4th Monday of each month at  
7:00 pm. Township building located at  
600 Landmeier Road, Elk Grove Village, IL 60007

Upcoming Township Board Meetings dates:

October 28th

November 25th

December 16th*

*= REVISED Dates ( December 23rd)
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CLERK’S CORNER
Suellen Satern
ssatern@elkgrovetownship.com

ASSESSING THE SITUATION
Connie Carosielli
ccarosielli@elkgrovetownship.com

Perhaps now is the time to think 

about your property taxes, or past 

time. We are all upset when the tax 

bill arrives, but do you think about 

how that bill has gotten so high?

Look at your second installment bill. It will show you 

the taxing bodies that you are supporting. The largest 

percentage of your taxes are going to schools. Have you 

ever attended a school board meeting? Do you know the 

board members and what their agendas are? Do they truly 

represent your viewpoint?

We can ask these same questions of all the taxing bodies. 

Where are my tax dollars going? Is the money spent wisely?

I raise these questions, in this edition, because next year Elk 

Grove Township will be facing the triennial reassessment. 

Because we have been in an in�ationary trend, homes 

will be valued higher by the Cook County Assessor, Fritz 

Kaegi. Your right, as a taxpayer, is to appeal to the County, 

the Board of Review, and the Property Tax Appeal Board.  

However, what you can also do is become involved. Who 

is representing you? What are their �scal policies? Are they 

responsive to your questions?

Our next General Election will 

take place on Tuesday, November 

5.  Along with voting for our next 

President and Vice President, we 

will also be voting for seats in the 

US House of Representatives, as 
well as seats in the Illinois Senate and the Illinois House of 

Representatives,  along with Cook County elected o�cials 

and Judges.

Please review the dates below, make sure you register to 

vote,  and �nd a way to vote that works for you – whether 
by mail ballot, early voting or going to your polling place on 

Tuesday, November 5.

Positions on the Ballot

Federal: 

United States President and Vice President

United States House of Representatives seats

State:

State Senators 
House of Representative seats

It is said that to have a thriving democracy, you must have 

an informed and active citizenry. Critical thinking and 

researching a candidates’ record and proposals become 

crucial. Each decision elected o�cials carry out is being paid 

for by you. When you are satis�ed with a candidate, it is your 

duty and privilege to support that person on election day.

Most people only vote in the major elections, but think 

about it, local elections determine your property taxes. Get 

informed and use your voice.

We project that we will be open for appeals to the Cook 

County Board of Review sometime in October, the dates to 

be determined. However, that makes it more important that 

you call my o�ce to sign up for our noti�cation system. You 

can call 222-265-6110 and request to be noti�ed by phone 

and/ or email as to when to �le exemptions and appeals.

When you sign up it is very important that you add our 

contact information in your phone and/or email to prevent 

our messages from ending up in your spam. The email 

messages you will receive will be from  
assessor@elkgrovetownship.com.

As always, we are here to be your taxpayer advocate. May 

your upcoming holidays bring you peace and joy!

County:

State’s Attorney

Clerk of the Circuit Court

County Clerk

County Board Members 

Metropolitan Water Reclamation District Commissioners

Commissioner of the Board of Review

Judges

Key Election Dates

October 8        Last Day to register in person

October 20      Last day to register online 

October 21      First Day of Early Voting 

October 31 Last Day to request a mail ballot

November 4    Last Day of Early Voting

November 5    ELECTION DAY

For voter information, including how to register online, your 

polling place, your current districts and more, go to  

www.elections.il.gov and cookcountyclerk.il.gov.  Please 

mark Tuesday, November 5 on your calendar as Election 
Day, as well as any of these other dates that you need to 

remember.  I hope that you will all take the time to exercise 

your right to vote this November.
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DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICES
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If your household income quali�es, 

do not miss your opportunity to 

apply for the Low Income Home 

Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP) at Elk Grove Township. 
Eligible households can receive a direct vendor payment 
based on household size to their electric and gas utility. In 

order to apply households need to provide the following:

 • Proof of 30 day income for all household members

 • Proof of social security number if applicable

 • Electric and/or gas utility bill

LIHEAP will again be utilizing priority periods for 

applications:

Beginning October 1:

 • Any household member is age 60+

 • Any household member is below age 6 

 • Any household member receives disability income

Beginning November 1:

 • All income eligible households

Appointments are required, please call Social Services 

Department at 224-265-6111 for questions or to schedule.

FURNACE PROGRAM NOW OPEN!

If you are a homeowner that quali�es for LIHEAP you could be eligible for furnace repair or replacement.  

Contact the Social Services Department to see if you could qualify!

MOBILE DENTAL CLINIC COMING TO A SITE NEAR YOU!

The Northwest Community Hospital (now Endeavor Health) Mobile Dental Clinic is a fully equipped dental facility on 

wheels, designed to travel to various 

locations within the community. 

Its primary mission is to provide 

comprehensive dental care to individuals 

who face �nancial barriers or lack access 
to traditional dental o�ces. By bringing 

dental services directly to underserved 

neighborhoods, the clinic aims to 

improve oral health outcomes and 

reduce disparities in dental care.   

The mobile clinic o�ers a wide range 

of dental services. In order to qualify, 

households must be income eligible and 
reside within Elk Grove, Schaumburg, 

Palatine or Wheeling Township. If you 

reside within Elk Grove Township, please 

give us a call at 224-265-6111 to register.

LIHEAP OPENS OCTOBER 1, 2024

Size of Household 1 2 3 4 5 6

Gross 30 day income $2,510 $3,407 $4,303 $5,200 $6,097 $6,993
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FOOD PANTRY
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The Elk Grove Township Food 

Pantry is dedicated to supporting 

families in need within our 

community. We are currently serving over 1,100 households 
a month, and the demand continues to rise. Elk Grove 
Township residents of can access our clients-choice Food 

Pantry, where they can select the items that best meet 

their household’s needs. Our pantry o�ers a variety of non-

perishable canned and dry goods, as well as fresh foods 
including dairy products, frozen meats, produce, and fruit. 
To use the Pantry, all residents need to provide is a photo 

ID and a utility bill dated within the last 30 days. Each 

household can visit the pantry once a month, with those 

having more than four members eligible for a second visit 

if documentation is provided. Shopping is by appointment 
only—please call 224-265-6111 to schedule a visit or for 

more information. When scheduling your appointment, 

please inform the pantry if you need to renew or update 

your food pantry card. 

Unable to physically make it to the Food Pantry? Our pantry 

o�ers a delivery service that you can schedule! Deliveries 

are only made on Mondays, and you can call 224-265-6102 
to set up a delivery. 

Please note: deliveries are restricted to elderly and those 

with disabilities. Clients must call the week prior to the 

Monday they would like their delivery.

Thank you to our wonderful donors for the food donations and for your kindness. We could 

not succeed without your help! Monetary donations are also accepted at the pantry year-

round and often help �ll the gaps between donated food items that are in high demand. 

If you would like to bring in or send a monetary donation please mail, or drop o� your 

donation at 600 Landmeier Rd in Elk Grove Village. Monetary Donations are also accepted 

online at ElkGroveTownship.com. Donations are accepted Monday through Friday 9 a.m. 

to 4 p.m. If you need help with your donation drop-o�, please call 224-265-6111 and 

someone will assist you!

WELCOME FOOD PANTRY SHOPPERS!

THANK YOU!

PANTRY HOURS OF OPERATION

Tuesdays:   

9:30 a.m. – 7:00 p.m.

Wednesdays, Thursdays, Fridays:   

9:30 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.

For ways to donate to the Township’s Food Pantry,  

please see page 11

Sanford Chemical Inc

Friends at Prince of Peace 
Church

Friends at S Lutheran at 
Martha & Mary

Living & Giving Garden

Elk Grove Park District

The DNC

Dropps

Assyrian Universal Alliance 
Foundation

Gourmet Delights

North Shore Unitarian 
Church

Packages4Patriots

That’s Caring

EGV Lions Club

Wings

Rene DelSignore

The Zumphs

Sharon Gintz & Rene 
Delsignore

Lynne Dahlgren & Mark 
Bugella

Chrissy Durtcl & Maria 
Fernandez

Mr. Novelli & Kerrie 
Rosenthal

Je� Young & Nancy Viteri

Robert Molife & Bob Kizior

Debra Levin & Sandra Basile

Rebecca Murray & Ed Roa

Zach Sowers & Mary Walsh

Jeanie Shamoun & Charice 
Shianna

Leonar Sha�er & Amparo 
Salazar

We would also like to 

thank our partners at:

Great Chicago Food 
Depository

Jewel Osco

Walmart

Target

Meijer

Marianos

Panera

Securing Safe Food

PANTRY WISH LIST

 •  Baby Diapers (all 
sizes needed!)

 •  Cream of 
Mushroom Soup

 • Broths

 • Stu�ng

 • Instant Potatoes

 • Mac-N-Cheese

 • Gravy Mixes

 • Cranberry Sauce

 • Applesauce

 • Pie Fillings

 •  Brownie & Cookie 
Mixes

 •  Dog & Cat Food  
(dry & wet)

All other canned 
goods and toiletries 
are always welcome.
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YOUTH SERVICES

YOUTH SERVICES DEPARTMENT: 

Launching New Programs for Active Learning and Fun!

The Youth Services Department is excited to announce the launch of two dynamic new programs designed to promote 

physical activity, teamwork, and essential life skills among our youth: the Bike Safety Course and the Challenge Course. 

Bike Safety Course

Our new Bike Safety Course is all about empowering young riders with 

the knowledge and skills they need to enjoy biking safely. In this course, 

participants will learn the rules of the road, the importance of wearing a 

helmet, and how to conduct a pre-ride safety check on their bikes. Through 

engaging activities and guided practice, kids will develop con�dence in their 

biking abilities, ensuring they can navigate their neighborhoods safely and 

responsibly. The course is perfect for beginners looking to learn the basics and 

for experienced riders who want to brush up on their safety skills. Please check 

our website and social media for upcoming open ride dates.

Challenge Course

In addition to biking, we’re thrilled to introduce our Challenge Course, a low 

ropes team-building experience that includes ground initiatives and portable 

activities designed to develop communication, collaboration, and problem-

solving skills. This course includes a series of physical and mental challenges 
that require teamwork and strategic thinking. Participants will engage in 

activities that test their ability to work together, think critically, and support one 

another, all while having fun in an outdoor setting. The Challenge Course is a 
fantastic opportunity for youth to build con�dence, foster friendships, and learn 

valuable lessons about cooperation and perseverance.

JOIN US!

We are committed to providing engaging and educational experiences for all youth in our community. Both the Bike 
Safety Course and the Challenge Course are open to all skill levels and are free of charge for Elk Grove Township residents. 

We encourage parents and guardians to sign up their children for these exciting programs and take advantage of this 

opportunity for active learning and growth. For more information on how to enroll your child in these programs or to learn 
more about what the Youth Services Department has to o�er, please visit our website or contact us directly at  

youthservices@elkgrovetownship.com.

Let’s get ready for a season of fun, learning, and adventure!

Please join us in welcoming Jenn Hahn, the 

Township’s new Youth Services Program 

Coordinator! Jenn brings over 15 years of 

experience, having served as a Social-Emotional Learning Specialist 

at CPS and a Family Advocate at Ronald McDonald House Charities. 

She holds a B.S. in Human Development and Family Studies from 

Penn State and is deeply passionate about empowering individuals to 

achieve their fullest potential. Jenn will also be attending training in 

the spring to be certi�ed as a League Cycling Instructor through the 

League of American Bicyclists organization to help facilitate courses 

on the new bicycle safety course!

Welcome, Jenn!

NEW PROGRAM COORDINATOR
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ADULT & FAMILY COUNSELING

Did you know that Elk Grove 

Township Adult and Family 

Counseling Program o�ers comprehensive ADHD and 

Mental Health Screening for youth ages 6-21? 

Objective tests used in the screen include the BASC-3 which 

evaluates social, emotional, and behavioral functioning, the 

TOVA (Test of Variables of Attention) visual computerized 

test, and the CAPS (Clinical Attention Pro�le Scale). A 

mental health professional implements these measures and 

interviews the child and family and gathers information 

from the schoolteachers. The results of the BASC-3, TOVA, 

CAPS, and clinical mental health interview are compiled, 

and the therapist writes a report with recommendations. 

The counselor meets with the parents to review the 

�ndings and at that point, a copy can be sent to the school 

if requested. Parents may also take the �ndings to their 

pediatrician for further consultation regarding medications 

or other treatment options

Children are referred for screenings by school personnel 

(teachers, school social workers, school psychologists) 

or parents who suspect the child may have an attention 

de�cit, emotional, or behavioral challenge.

For Further Information contact the Adult and Family 

Counseling Program at Elk Grove Township 847 981-0373.

Life transitions, such as returning to the classroom, 

parenting, schedule changes, starting or switching jobs, 

�nancial status adjustments, sending o� a young adult to 

college, marriage, divorce, health struggles and loss can be 

challenging. Counseling provides support and guidance 

and growth during these times.

Navigating through transitions often requires developing 

coping strategies that are new and unfamiliar. Consulting 

with a trained counselor can encourage individuals to 

explore thoughts and beliefs about the transition leading 
to new perspectives and growth towards positive change. 

The counseling process results in increased self-awareness, 

personal development, and healthier choices.

A trained counselor is a trained listener who can read 

between the lines and bring forth in an empathic and 

support manner new insights to guide through life 

transitions.

The Elk Grove Township Adult and Family Counseling 

program o�ers services in person or virtually to all age 

groups. There is no charge for Township residents and 

psychiatric services for medication are available by contract.  

Evening hours are available by appointment.  For additional 

information, contact 847 981-0373.

ELK GROVE TOWNSHIP ADULT AND FAMILY COUNSELING 

PROGRAM OFFERS SCREENINGS FOR YOUTH

ADULT AND FAMILY COUNSELING PROGRAM ASSISTS THROUGH LIFE TRANSITIONS 

AND CHALLENGES FOR RESIDENTS OF ALL AGES.
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Hope for the HolidaysHope for the Holidays

Thanksgiving Donation Drive & Holiday Gift DriveThanksgiving Donation Drive & Holiday Gift Drive

Thanksgiving Donation DriveThanksgiving Donation Drive
We are asking community members to

help ensure that each Township
resident utilizing our food pantry

receives a Thanksgiving meal. Because
our food pantry serves over 1,100

families a month, we will be holding a
monetary drive to make that happen.
These funds will be used to purchase

items for a complete Thanksgiving
meal for our food pantry clients.

Because of you, we reached our goal of
$12,000 last year, please help us reach

our goal of $14,000 this year!

$2,000

$4,000

$6,000

$8,000

$10,000

$12,000

$14,000
GOAL

$0

$14,000

Follow our progress on social media pages! Donations can be made with the form
below or directly on our website www.elkgrovetownship.com.

Name: _____________________________________________

Address: ___________________________________________

Phone #: ___________________________________________

Email: ______________________________________________

I will spons

providing 

cards to El You will receive a verification email
with further instructions when your registration is received. 

I would like

Grove Tow Checks can be made to Elk Grove Township
with ‘Thanksgiving’ in the memo line. 

Use the QR code to make a
credit card donation!

Holiday Gift DriveHoliday Gift Drive

Sponsor a child or children in the community by providing families
with a $50 gift card to a local retailer. This is a gift that gives TWICE!

Parents get the job of purchasing gifts for their children and kids
get exactly what they whispered for in Santa’s ear!

To  register, please visit our website www.elkgrovetownship.com or
send in the form below. 

8
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Hope for the HolidaysHope for the Holidays

Thanksgiving Donation Drive & Holiday Gift DriveThanksgiving Donation Drive & Holiday Gift Drive

Thanksgiving Donation DriveThanksgiving Donation Drive
We are asking community members to

help ensure that each Township
resident utilizing our food pantry

receives a Thanksgiving meal. Because
our food pantry serves over 1,100

families a month, we will be holding a
monetary drive to make that happen.
These funds will be used to purchase

items for a complete Thanksgiving
meal for our food pantry clients.

Because of you, we reached our goal of
$12,000 last year, please help us reach

our goal of $14,000 this year!

Follow our progress on social media pages! Donations can be made with the form
below or directly on our website www.elkgrovetownship.com.

onsor ______ (amount) children/child for the holiday season. By returning this form, you commit to

ing a $50 gift card to a national vendor for each child sponsored. You also commit to delivering the

o Elk Grove Township no later than Monday, December 9, 2024. You will receive a verification email
with further instructions when your registration is received. 

 like to contribute to the Thanksgiving Donation Drive. Please return the check with this form to Elk

Township, 600 Landmeier Rd, Elk Grove Village, IL 60007. Checks can be made to Elk Grove Township
with ‘Thanksgiving’ in the memo line. 

Use the QR code to make a
credit card donation!

Holiday Gift DriveHoliday Gift Drive

Sponsor a child or children in the community by providing families
with a $50 gift card to a local retailer. This is a gift that gives TWICE!

Parents get the job of purchasing gifts for their children and kids
get exactly what they whispered for in Santa’s ear!

To  register, please visit our website www.elkgrovetownship.com or
send in the form below. 

9
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SENIOR SERVICES

Medicare’s Open Enrollment is 

coming soon, from October 15th 

through December 7th, 2024. 

This is your chance to review and make changes to your 

Medicare coverage for 2025.

The good news? You don’t have to go through it alone! Elk 

Grove Township o�ers a certi�ed State Health Insurance 

Assistance Program (SHIP) counselor available to assist you 

with the entire process.

Here’s how your local SHIP counselor can help:

 •  Understand Your Options: They can explain the 

di�erent Medicare plans available in your area, 

including Original Medicare, Medicare Advantage 

Plans, and Part D prescription drug plans.

 •  Review Your Current Coverage: Together you can 

go over your current plan’s bene�ts, costs, and any 

changes happening in 2025.

 •  Make Informed Decisions: They’ll help you 

compare plans and choose the one that best suits 

your needs and budget.

 •  Get Personalized Guidance: They can answer your 

questions, address your concerns, and guide you 

through the enrollment process, all at no cost!

Why Use a SHIP Counselor?

 •  Trusted and Unbiased: SHIP counselors are 

government-funded and provide objective advice, 

not pressured sales pitches.

 •  Local Expertise: They understand the speci�c plans 

available in Elk Grove Township and can ensure 

you’re considering all your options.

 •  Free Service: This valuable assistance comes at no 

cost to you!

Don’t navigate Open Enrollment alone! Contact your 

local Elk Grove Township SHIP counselor to make an 

appointment. Appointments are required and limited.

Remember, the Open Enrollment Period ends on December 

7th, 2024. Don’t miss this opportunity to ensure you have 

the best Medicare coverage for your needs in 2025!

GET FREE MEDICARE OPEN ENROLLMENT HELP WITH A 

CERTIFIED SHIP COUNSELOR!
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FOR THE COMMUNITY

SUBTITLE

Veterans Honor RollVeterans Honor Roll

11

Ron Vlcek was born in Chicago in 1943 and developed an early passion 

for airplanes, leading him to enlist in the Air Force at age 19. From 1962 

to 1966, he served as an aircraft mechanic specializing in hydraulic and 

pneumatic systems. After completing Basic Training at Lackland AFB 

and Tech School at Amarillo AFB, Ron was stationed at McChord AFB in 

Washington. He frequently took part in Temporary Duty assignments 

across various bases.

Following his military service, Ron worked for United Airlines for 37 

years, starting as a Ramp Serviceman and eventually retiring in 2003 as 

Supervisor of Airport Operations.

About 13 years ago, Ron joined the American Legion to help fellow 

veterans, a role he �nds deeply ful�lling. He currently serves as Adjutant 

for Mount Prospect American Legion Post 525. A signi�cant part of his 

work is coordinating school visits during Veterans Day, where he and 

members of Post 525 and VFW Post 1337 engage with students to share 

their experiences, a tradition Ron �nds especially rewarding.

Jim grew up as a military child, moving frequently as his father was a 

career Air Force o�cer. In 1966, Jim enlisted in the Air Force himself, 

serving until 1972 and reaching the rank of Tech Sergeant. His eligibility 

for the VFW comes from a year-long tour in Vietnam (1968-69). While on 

active duty, he earned a BA from Midwestern University in Wichita Falls, 

TX. After separating from the Air Force, Jim pursued a law degree from IIT-

Chicago Kent College of Law and practiced law for 33 years before retiring 

in 2015 to focus on community service.

In 2019, Jim joined Mount Prospect VFW Post 1337, where he serves as the 

lead writer for the Post’s award-winning newsletter and was appointed 

Post Adjutant in 2021. He is also involved with numerous other veterans 

and community organizations, including AmVets Post 66, Honor Flight 

Chicago, and several local service clubs. Jim was married for 28 years to 

his wife, Kathy, and they have one daughter. His hobbies include �shing, 

studying military history, and supporting the Chicago White Sox.

RON VLCEK

JAMES PARKER

If you would like to nominate a Veteran for the Township’s 2025 Veterans Honor
Roll, please keep an eye out for a nomination form in the Spring Newsletter.

The Veterans Honor Roll acknowledges residents for their distinguished 
service in the armed forces. Inductees will be presented with a honor roll 

plaque at the November Township Board meeting on November 25.
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Unlock the Door to

Growth and Success!

Join the GOA and 100's of local businesses

like you to access a variety of benefits

designed for your business:

Networking Opportunities
Marketing and Promotion
Business Education and
Training
Credibility and Trust
Collaboration and Partnerships
Influence and Leadership
Notary Services

Visibility within the
community
Business Referrals
Access to Resources
Advocacy and
Representation 
Community Involvement 
...And Much More!

Contact us today to learn more about membership! 
www.TheGOA.com

630.773.2944

Committed to serving the local business
community for over 45 years!

220 Stanley St.
Elk Grove Village, IL 60007

(847) 264-8215
www.allshingles.com

A&D
Home Improvement

A&D Home Improvement  
is a trusted, family-owned,  

full service exterior remodeler

• Commercial & Residential Roofing 

• Siding 

• Windows 

• Gutters 

•  FREE GUTTER CLEANING with  

purchase of full gutter guard system

We also work with insurance claims!

CALL US TODAY
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A SINGLE 

SOURCE 
SOLUTION 
FOR ALL YOUR PRINT 

A ND MARKETIN G

DIGITAL MARKETING 
SOLUTIONS

CREATIVE SOLUTIONS

DATA MANAGEMENT 
& DEVELOPMENT

DIRECT MAIL 
MARKETING

PRINT PRODUCTION

PROMOTIONAL &  
APPAREL PRODUCTS

FULFILLMENT & 
DISTRIBUTION

WWW. S T E V E N S G R O U P W E B . C O M

Chris Gorski 

cgorski@stevensgroupweb.com

Outstanding 
Customer 
Service

Gary Lori Johnny

Tel: 331-209-2100  |  188 Industrial Drive, Suite 428, Elmhurst, IL 60126
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� Published quarterly with complete market coverage in
beautiful full color on glossy stock!

This newsletter has an extended shelf life with 
important information and dates!

�

� With a direct mail distribution of over 44,000,
you will reach every household and business in the area.
That’s a readership of over 96,000 people! 

� Elk Grove Township covers several affluent areas    
including Mount Prospect, Elk Grove Village, Des Plaines,
Rolling Meadows, and Arlington Heights!

� 4,000 businesses within the Elk Grove Township
 receive the newsletter!

� Targeted Audience - No wasted circulation!

� Display advertisers get access to internet advertising on
 the website as well as links to the downloadable version!

Simply the BEST Value for your
advertising dollar in the area!
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A Note from the Supervisor
Happy New Year! I hope 
2016 proves to be a 
wonderful year for you and 
your family. 2015 was a great 
year for Elk Grove Township 
and I am looking forward to 
another exciting year.

I would like to personally 
thank our generous families 
and members of our business 
community who donated to 

and Snow Angels programs. 
In addition to our holiday programs, we truly appreciate 
all of our donors who keep our food pantry stocked 
throughout the year. We could not help feed individuals 
and families in our township without all of your help.

A large part of our mission at Elk Grove Township is to 
provide a social services safety net. We provide services 
to township residents directly or indirectly through one 
of our partner agencies. In 2015 we have worked hard to 
strengthen relationships with churches, schools, community 
organizations, and the business community in order to leverage 

can help a family meet a housing need. Or there may be a business 
that has an employment opportunity. Alternatively, a church or 
community organization may have an issue the township can assist 
with. To communicate important information about these resources 
we have created community information boards located at our township 
administrative building.

information about jobs, training programs, health resources, and many 

We will be placing all of this community information online in the very near 
future.

Please take time to review this newsletter. It has some great information 
about all of our township services. If you have any questions please feel free to 
contact us anytime.

Sincerely,

Michael H. Sweeney 
Supervisor, Elk Grove Township

Michael H. Sweeney,

Supervisor

SAVE THE DATE
ANNUAL TOWN MEETING               TUESDAY, APRIL 12, 2016

Join us at 7:00 PM at the Elk Grove Township Center, 2400 S. 

Arlington Heights Road, Elk Grove, for the Annual Town Meeting 

Real Life, Really Good Residents
When Arlington Heights resident and ICU nurse, Tamara 
Perille, was about to celebrate her 50th birthday, it was a 
cause for celebration.   She decided to have a party, but 

guests were asked to bring non-perishable food items 
to be shared with local residents through the Elk Grove 
Township Food Pantry. Amazingly,   Tamara collected 
over 90lbs of food!  It’s only through the generosity of 
others that the pantry is able to help those in need.  

community and being a Really Good Resident!

Winter 2016

Elk Grove Township Freezes Levy 

for 2016-2017 Daily Herald, December 1, 2015

 ruo fo lla enilmaerts ot gniunitnoc ni tnegilid neeb evah eW“
operations,” said Elk Grove Township Supervisor Mike Sweeney, 

partnerships, which have increased the township’s service reach 

and provided additional avenues to support programs through 

donated items and volunteers.  New programs have been added 

without adding to the tax burden.

A Note from the Supervisor

months are here and I am 
looking forward to family 
barbeques and days at the 
pool with my wife and kids. 
I hope you enjoy time with 
your families!

We have been busy. I am 
excited to announce the 
opening of the Elk Grove 
Township Employment 

open to all township residents. 
If you are looking for work or new opportunities this is a 

great resource. Job counselors can help regardless of your 
skills and experience. Information on the job center is 
included in this newsletter.

end of March. Our goals are to follow our mission, provide 

have continued to freeze property taxes and live within our 
means. Looking to the future the board has discussed a potential 

all township resources under one roof and place property back on 
the tax rolls. Consolidation could result in the relocation of the Elk 

the possible sale or purchase of township property has recently begun 

process is that voters in Elk Grove Township will have direct involvement 
in these decisions. Townships are unique especially on the topic of 
property purchases and sales. State law requires that voters approve these 

process and we look forward to your input. If you would like to be contacted 
directly about when any Special Town Meetings are scheduled please contact 

review it and let us know if you have any questions or suggestions. We value 
your input. Don’t forget about the community resource boards located at our 

programs, community events and resources along with other great information.

Sincerely,

Michael H. Sweeney 
Supervisor, Elk Grove Township

Michael H. Sweeney,

Supervisor

Real Life, REALLY Good Residents
Every newsletter, we try to highlight someone who we feel is doing 

at Juliette Low School in Arlington Heights helped to coordinate a 

Pantry.  

the students in the club to discuss the needs of the pantry, 
the necessity of community involvement, and how their 

Club sprang into action and asked their fellow classmates 

and collected boxes and (beautifully decorated) boxes 
of food.  What a wonderful example of compassion 
and caring in our community!  We would not be able 
to serve those in need without wonderful kids like 
those at Juliette Low School. You are ALL really good 
residents! 

Spring 2016

  Coming soon: 

Back to School 
 Bl ast  of f !  
 

  

 

 

 Your $10 donation helps a neighbor make ends meet.

Elk Grove Township Food Pantry works hard to 
ensure that local residents in need of food are 

community, donations are up, but unfortunately, so 

your help!  

Here’s how the program works:   

 From July 1st through September 24th each Meijer store 
partners with a local food pantry during campaigns to ensure 
that all donations generated remain within local communities.

 When you shop at the Meijer at 1301 Meijer Drive in Rolling 
Meadows during their fall campaign, you may choose to donate 
to the Simply Give program.  100% of your donation is given to 

Elk Grove Township to purchase food for the pantry.  Better yet donate $10 between 
September 1st – 3rd and Meijer will double match your donation, which means 
each of your $10 donations will provide $30 of support to the Elk Grove Township 
Food Pantry.

 Instead of determining what food to donate to food pantry partners, 

we can choose whatever we need most.

Please consider donating to Simply Give next time you visit Meijer in Rolling 
Meadows.

GONE III Drive - 
Public Private Partnerships in Action

Jason Tremblay, Tony Maldonado, Ted Breden, Cary Hedrick, Dan Schwellenbach, Stephanie Shparago, Barb Van 
Slambrouck,  Mike Miller, Ollie  Shelky (guest), Grace Popovic, Jim Hodgdon Roger Smith (Not pictured:  Isaac 
Franco, Giuseppe Mastrolonardo, Mike Goodman, Lisa Pruyn, Lisa Menich)

 

GONE III (Greater O’Hare Networking Executives III) heard that there was 
a need in the local high school for healthy snacks for students in low income 
households.  Member sprang into action, contributing single serving packages 

THANK YOU, members of GONE III
GONE III is a non-compete networking group under the umbrella of the GOA (Growth 

meets every Friday morning at the Elk Grove Township building.  If you are interested in 
more information about the group, please contact Jim Hodgdon --JimH@thehbcgroup.co m

Real life, REALLY Good Resident
Without food pantry volunteers, we 
wouldn’t be able to serve as many 
families as we do every month.  

interfacing with the public (and 
gets all the thanks and hugs doled 
out), there are many that work 
behind the scenes that deserve the credit! 
Ken Sanford has been working in our food pantry since 
2013.  As a former postal worker, Ken has participated in 
the postal workers’ food drive for years (and continues to 
help out every year).  He saw the generosity of the residents 
who were able to give and now, working on the other side, 
he sees the need. As our food pantry usage is up, Ken is 

donations, check for expired items, shelve, and bag items.  
He also has been instrumental in the management of 
stock and rotation of items so that what is donated gets 
out to those in need before expiration date.  Amazingly, 
he does all this with a smile and a giving attitude.  He is 
well organized, reliable, and always willing to go the extra 
mile.  We couldn’t do what we do without the generosity 
of time and heart from people like Ken. We couldn’t 
possibly thank him appropriately for all his hours of 
service.  
Ken, YOU are a real life, REALLY good resident.

Summer 2016

 small, specific need often requires just a group of concerned people who care enough to 
make a difference.  That’s exactly what happened when members of GONE III (Greater O’Hare 
Networking Executives III) heard that there was a need in the local high school for healthy 
snacks for students in low income households.  Member sprang into action, contributing single 
serving packages of nuts, granola bars, trail mix, crackers, etc. all to benefit Elk Grove High 
School students in need. These snacks will be distributed through school social workers and 
staff to students in low-income households as need arises during and after school.

!

!

Elk Grove ownship Food Pantry works hard to ensure that local 
residents in need of food are getting assistance. Through the generosity of our community, donations 
are up, but unfortunately, so is our usage. This means that we sometimes run out of essential items 
and must purchase them. Meijer has generously offered to assist us, but we need your help!  

Here’s how the program works:   

Each Meijer store partners with a local food pantry during campaigns to 
ensure that all donations generated remain within local communities.

When you shop at Meijer during their fall campaign, you may choose to 
donate to the Simply Give program.   100% of your donation is given to Elk 
Grove ownship to purchase food for the pantry

Instead of determining what food to donate to food pantry partners, the   program 
allows us the flexibility to choose the grocery items best suited for the families we serve in our 
communities.  Most often, Elk Grove ownship uses these funds to purchase protein sources, but the 
program is flexible enough that we can choose whatever we need most.

ogether, we can help fight local hunger

!

!

A Note from the Supervisor
Since becoming Township  
Supervisor in 2013 I have  
approached each decision and  
every conversation with the same 
goal; How can we strengthen 
public/private partnerships 
in our community? I mention 
public/private partnerships so 

partnerships get to the heart of our 
township mission. We serve as a
conduit that connects community 

resources from individuals, families and businesses with those 
in need. To our taxpayers and donors who trust us to deliver 

 

that make our work possible and rewarding. Please contact us if 
you would like to volunteer or make a donation. In addition, please 
consider patronizing our business donors and advertisers. 

Michael H. Sweeney,

Supervisor

Quarterly

Targeted

Audience

Value

Ask about our quarterly postcard programs!  Where you

can get a discounted postage rate!  You can also take

advantage of special “Spotlight” Editorial pages, advertiser

promotions and frequency discounts!

Advertise in the 

ELK GROVE TOWNSHIP

NEWSLETTER

The highly-popular Elk Grove Township Newsletter reaches every household and business in Elk Grove Township.
You can now advertise in this publication to help grow your business and attract new consumers to our area.
Published quarterly each issue is saved until the next one and used as a reference tool, used over and over again.
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For more information contact:
Chris Gorski - Account Manager
Elk Grove Township
331-209-2100
cgorski@stevensgroupweb.com



*********ECRWSSEDDM****

POSTAL CUSTOMER

Elk Grove Township

600 Landmeier Road 

Elk Grove Village, IL  60007

www.elkgrovetownship.com

Business Hours

Monday - Friday  

9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.

Township Phone Numbers

Administration & Passports . . . . . . . .847-437-0300

Assessor’s O�ce  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .224-265-6110

Highway Department &  

Storm Water Issues . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .847-437-0300

Senior Transportation . . . . . . . . . . . . .224-265-6115

Social Services & Food Pantry . . . . . .224-265-6111

Adult & Family Counseling  . . . . . . . .847-981-0373

Youth Services . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .847-981-0375

New Website
We have revamped our entire user interface to not 
only make it more aesthetically pleasing but e�ortless 
to navigate! Our new website promises to rede�ne 
everyone’s interaction with our organization and will 
showcase our expanded range of services, accompanied 
by detailed descriptions and vibrant imagery. Get ready 
for an abundance of valuable resources at your �ngertips!

Follow us on Social Media

facebook.com/elkgrovetownship linkedin.com/company/elk-grove-township@ElkGroveTownship twitter.com/EGTownship

Flu shots will be available at NO COST to you! 

Participants must be 18 years or older.

Reservations are not required but are  

recommended

Please call 847-437-0300.

Walk-ins WELCOME!


